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Thank you Dr. William Pickard!

Dr William Pickard presented the 
WCCCD’s Scholarship Committee with 

$100,000.00 gift to establish the WCCCD
"Maureen Brown Smith and

Deborah Green Virgils" Scholarship.
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Henry Ford College President Russel Kavalhuna and Vice President Reginald Best made an introductory
visit with us to get acquainted with our leadership and to discuss ways we might be able to collaborate.

WCCCD Welcomes New Henry Ford College President

Meeting with Dr. Shelly Holt, Superintendent for Wayne-Westland Community Schools
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50th Anniversary Celebration Downriver Campus Meeting

Textbook Cost Alignment Meeting

Chancellor’s Cabinet Meeting
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Major Function and Key Areas

Division of Student Services

Student Activities

Student Life facilitates student learning and development
by providing activities and services that enhance positive
relationships among students, the District and the
community. 

Congratulations to Kabirat Agunbiade, Mary Banks, Chinyere
Chukwueke, Tabris Forbes, Melissa Harris, Segun Medunoye, and
Raihaanah Safee!  These students have been selected to receive a
Cengage Unlimited Subscription from Phi Theta Kappa.

TRIO students Deonna Turner and Jeremiah Mars
attended the O'Jays Concert at the Detroit's Historical
Fox Theater.  The students were very appreciative and
enjoyed themselves!

TRIO student Shawnta Ward is the
recipient of the Tracie S. Hope, Minerva
Education Foundation Scholarship.  She
is also a recent inductee into Phi Theta

Kappa. Way to go Shawnta! 
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Division of Student Services

Outreach and Recruitment

Detroit Recovery Project’s
community informational meeting 

Radio One’s 2018 Women’s Empowerment Expo

New Rising Star Missionary Baptist Church’s
Back to School Rally

Mack Alive’s Annual Praise in the
Park and their “Passion Power
and Purpose in Detroit” parade 
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Division of Student Services

Outreach and Recruitment

River Rouge High School’s annual
Back to School Rally Day 21st Annual iHeart Media Mix 92.3’s Sista Strut

Academic 
Schedule Review
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District Student

Services 

Command Center

The District Student Services
Command Center Team
reached out to students and
reminded them that WCCCD
offers late start classes. 

Considine Center

Welcome back!! Today is the first day of GED classes. Each
student received information about goal setting and class
expectations.

Division of Student Services

Anthony Arminiak, Denis Karic, Orlando
Wilkins, and Andy Steeby met with the
Grosse Pointe Public Schools Board of
Education and provided updated
information related to the Dual
Enrollment Program.

The Downriver Campus provided a
Downriver Career and Technical
Consortium Criminal Justice Dual
Enrollment parent/student information
session.
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During registration, the Division of Student Services manages various

student inquiries on a daily basis.  The chart below reflects the

“Top 6” student inquiries for 2018 year to date.  

The Division of Student Services will be present
at all six campuses on their designated Welcome
Day during Welcome Week answering questions
and helping students with student service
resources.

Division of Student Services

Advising and Orientation

Downtown Campus

September 10, 2018

Downriver Campus

September 11, 2018

Northwest Campus

September 13, 2018

Eastern Campus

September 12, 2018

Ted Scott Campus

September 13, 2018

Mary Ellen Stempfle 

University Center

September 14, 2018



O n e  V i s i o n ,  O n e  D i s t r i c t ,  O n e  C o l l e g e 14

Division of Educational Affairs

Faculty Conversations in Pedagogy

Faculty in Business, English, Early Childhood, and Natural Sciences met with members
of the Division of Educational Affairs to discuss current news in higher education.  

Adjunct Faculty

This week April McCray met with faculty to discuss the process and importance of positive attendance.
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Division of Educational Affairs

Faculty Focus:  Teaching and Learning 

Faculty demonstrate their academic responsibility for the quality of our educational programs,
learning environments and evaluation of effective student learning via continuous meetings
throughout the semester with discipline leads.

Faculty Innovations

To assist students in the English 120 course,
50th Faculty Innovations member Professor
Stacha Floyd, English, developed a diagnostic
assessment for students to use in demonstrating
achievement in writing.  
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Division of Educational Affairs

Criminal Justice Studies Program

Internship Information Meeting 

WCCCD in partnership with the University of Michigan – Ann Arbor is providing a compensated
internship field placement opportunity for the universities “Future Wolverine Leaders Program.”
The informational session and pre-interest interviews were held at the Downtown Campus
conducted by Criminal Justice Studies faculty and representatives from the University. 
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Division of Educational Affairs

New Learning 

Resource Center

Workshops!

Representatives from the Division of
Educational Affairs has been working
to develop the Fall 2018 schedule of
workshops available for students,
faculty, and staff.
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Student Highlight

Prospective 2019 graduate Detronia Randall is currently in her final
HVAC classes with a 3.42 GPA. She is self employed as a HVAC Tech
for Rand Comfort Heating and Cooling.  Ms. Randall is scheduled to
take her Dearborn Engineering License in October and states that all
of her instructors are good but she accredits her success to Instructor
Gerard Hightower for pushing her to reach her potential. 

Language Institute Open House
The Language Institute at the Downtown Campus hosted an open house for
students to learn more about what is offered.  Participants were given information
on MANGO and SCOLA programs.

STEM Initiative

Students in Dr. Nwamba’s BIO 295 course received goggles and a lab coat as
part of the District’s initiative to increase awareness and interest in the field of
science.  

Division of Educational Affairs
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Community 

Partnerships

Dr. Abby Freeman and Oluwatosin
Balogun visited Freedom House for a
tour and to discuss opportunities for the
residents. 

Dental Lunch and

Learn

The Northwest Campus hosted a
Dental Clinic Seminar in partnership
with Hu-Friedy.  First year dental
hygiene students were introduced to
the three elements of hand hygiene,
hand antisepsis, and skin care.

Simulation Lab Tour

Aaron Travers conducted a tour for Devon
Jordan’s EMT 105 Medical First Responder
students of the simulation laboratory.

Health Science

Center
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Health Profession

Opportunity Grant

(HPOG) 

The Northwest Campus hosted our HPOG
partners.  HPOG provided scholarships for
students who are low-income to pay for
their tuition, books, and support services.    

Health Science

Center
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Dr. Abby Freeman presided over the Sinai Grace-Guild
Community Development Corporation meeting.

The Northwest Campus partnered with
Eastern Michigan University to inform
nursing students about transfer 
opportunities.

Anesthesia Technology Program 

The Anesthesia Technology Program is proud to
announce that a newly developed clinical facility,
Sparrow Health, has accepted two ANE 200 Anesthesia
Technology Clinical I students for Fall 2018. 

Pictured are WCCCD students (left to right) Yadira
Jimenez and Soha Al-Shauweyh with a Sparrow Health
employee.

Surgical Technology
Program Orientation

Health Science Center
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The School of Continuing 
Education 

and Workforce Development

Construction Trades

Training Program

WCCCD is in the game! The building and construction
trades game! The third student cohort for the Construction
Trades Training Program begins on September 4, 2018
at the Regional Training Center. 



O n e  V i s i o n ,  O n e  D i s t r i c t ,  O n e  C o l l e g e 23

Wayne RESA Beginning Bus
Drivers Training

Wayne Metro 

Community Action

Agency Home Buyers

Workshop

Guidance Center 
Head Start Preservice

Carsten’s Elementary
First Aid/CPR Training
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The Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education also hosted:  

r   Rapid Response’s Emergency Vehicle Operator's Course
(EVOC). This training was developed by the National Highway
Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) to reduce the number of
emergency vehicle crashes. 

r   DTE Energy Generation plant employees attended a
three-day training session to become members of the fire
brigade at their plants.  

Michigan Institute for Public

Safety Education

Elite Technical Services – Confined Space Training 

Coaching Emergency Vehicle 

Operations Training

WCCCD is a testing
site of EMPCO for

students applying for
public safety

positions.
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District Police Authority

Lieutenant Pride Johnson and Brian Duneske 
represented the District at the Michigan 
Association of Campus Law Enforcement 
Administrators (MACLEA) bi-annual conference at
Western Michigan University. 

Members of the District Police Authority participated in First Aid and CPR training 
conducted at the Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education.

MACLEA Conference 

First Aid and CPR Training 
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Administration and Finance
Deferred Maintenance

Eastern Campus

Facilities Meeting

Facilities Equipment
Inspection and Repairs

Facilities Wiring
Inspection Meeting
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Administration and Finance
Deferred Maintenance

Downtown Campus
Light Pole Inspection 

and Repair

Downriver 

Campus
Learning 

Resource 

Center 

Ceiling Repair

Downriver Campus
MIPSE Plumbing Repairs
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Division of Human Resources 

HR Dashboard: FMLA Compliance

The Division of Human Resources recognizes the importance of being in compliance with the Federal
Family and Medical Leave Act (FMLA).  The District provides family/medical leave to 
eligible employees requiring unpaid time off for qualified medical and family reasons.  The 
District works with FMLA source, a third-party administrator, to ensure all leaves are FMLA  
compliant 

Faculty Assignment Audit and Reconciliation

In preparation for faculty payroll for Fall 2018, the Division of Human Resources, with the assistance
from the campus presidents and the Division of Administration and Finance are conducting a
comprehensive faculty assignment audit.   The team reviewed all assignments for qualifications,
seniority, credentials, location, signatures, and approvals. This process is a critical protocol towards
assuring that we are transparent and compliant.
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Office of Accountablity and Transparency
Continuous Quality Improvement 

The Continuous Quality
Improvement Audit Center collects,
reviews and conducts monthly
reconciliations and on-going audits
of all District data.  A  systematic
approach is used to procure data

from multiple sources, allowing for
collective knowledge through 
accountability and transparency.

The Office of Accountability

and Transparency is collecting

daily, weekly, and monthly

data to  analyze and reconcile

staff and faculty alignment at

each  campus location.

At the end of each month, the

data will be audited against

documentation received by

the Divisions of Educational

Affairs and Human Resources.

Campus Staff and Faculty Leave Alignment
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Building 

Community Relations

Anthony Arminiak and Ella Lynch represented
the District at the Ecorse Public School’s
Back to School Rally.

Kimett Hackworth and Deborah Trotter represented
the District in partnership with Doors of Success
Community Outreach and Detroit City Councilman
Andre Spivey to promote education and health.   

Tim Durand met with Riverview Mayor
Andrew Shift and Recreation Director
Todd Dickman during a continuing
education book delivery at the
Riverview Recreation Center. 
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The Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center

Wayne Metro 

Community 

Action Agency

The Mary Ellen Stempfle
University Center hosted a two-
day workshop designed to
prepare educators for effective
teacher-child interactions and
positive learning.   

Grosse Pointe Public Schools Workshop 

The Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center also hosted Grosse Pointe Public
School’s professional development workshop.  This workshop was designed
to prepare special education teachers for the upcoming school year.      

Beaumont Diabetes

Prevention Program

Beaumont Hospital held their Diabetes Prevention
Program for those who have been diagnosed with
pre-diabetes or may be at risk of developing diabetes.  
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Anthony Arminiak, Carolyn Carter, Nanette Armstrong, and
Muna Khoury met with Michelle Bassett and Laura Raisch to
discuss the upcoming MIPSE Open House. This is a
continuation of our 50th celebrations and alumni are invited
to participate and attend.

Downriver Campus

Community

Appreciation!

The Downriver Campus
hosted a Public Safety
Community Appreciation
Luncheon.  

Taylor Rotary Club

Nicaragua friends shared their story about the crisis currently going on
in their country but more importantly, the humanitarian crisis that they
are all experiencing. We had the wonderful opportunity of hosting
Rotarian Juanave’ Estrada, Executive Director of Chinandega
Foundation 2001. Joining her was Dr. Alberto Balladares, a medical
doctor from Managua. 
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Eastern Campus

Detroit Area Agency on Aging

Farooq Arif met with staff at the Detroit Area Agency
on Aging to discuss academic and continuing
education courses available to senior citizens.

The 
Meditation Room

at the Eastern
Campus

Community Outreach

Staff met with Cynthia Khan,
President of Refuge for Nation.  She
is an entrepreneur who is bringing
hope to refugee women across
Detroit and the United States through
fashion.

National Black MBA Association
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Northwest Campus

Staff Appreciation!

Thank you to the maintenance and facility staff at the Northwest Campus for all
their hard work  in preparing for the Fall 2018 semester!

Family Business Planning Workshop

The Northwest Campus hosted West McNichol’s Business Association.  Community members
gained knowledge on family estate planning and proper credit utilization and repair. 
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Ted Scott Campus

Paws with a Cause

The Ted Scott Campus partnered
with Paws with a Cause to offer a
program that pairs future service
dogs with foster owner/families to
train and care for the dogs until
they are placed with their final
owners.  

Mike Dotson met with Paul Henning, Director of the
Belleville Area Chamber of Commerce to make
plans for a series of professional development
workshops for local business owners and leaders. 

Community Partnerships

Staff at the Ted Scott Campus met with Marco
Solomon of the Aerotropolis to make final plans
for an upcoming workshop being held at the
campus in September. 
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Chancellor’s 
Weekend Memo

Mission

WCCCD’s mission is to empower 

individuals, businesses and communities

to achieve their goals through excellent

and accessible services, culturally 

diverse experiences and globally 

competitive higher education and career

advancement programs.

Vision Statement

Wayne County Community College 

District will be recognized as an 

institution that has achieved national 

and international recognition for enduring

excellence as a comprehensive 

multi-campus community college district.

WCCCD will focus on continuous

self-evaluation and improvement;

preparation of a highly skilled workforce

in support of the Wayne County

economy; student academic and career

success, and leadership in strengthening

the open door philosophy of educational 

opportunity.
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